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John Skousen was quoted in Law3600on June 17, 2015. The article “Uber Driver Is Employee, Not
Contractor: Calif. Commissioner” discussed the California Labor Commissioner’s recent ruling, in
which they ruled a San Francisco driver suing Uber Technologies Inc. for expenses was an employee
and not an independent contractor.

John told Law360 on Wednesday that the issue of misclassification as an independent contractor is
heating up in California due in part to increased regulation and litigation by worker advocates.

“If the driver is performing a service ‘integral’ to a business, this often is a red flag for the court to
look closer at the other elements of the independent contractor test,” John said.

To read the full article, please visit Law360.

Please reach out to our Media team for any news inquiries.
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